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(2) The extent to which the 
applicant’s fiscal controls and 
accounting procedures would ensure 
prudent use, proper and timely 
disbursement and accurate accounting 
of funds received under this program 
announcement. 

2. Review and Selection Process 
When the Operations Center receives 

your application it will be screened to 
confirm that your application was 
received by the deadline. Federal staff 
will verify that you are an eligible 
applicant and that the application 
contains all the essential elements. 
Applications received from ineligible 
organizations and applications received 
after the deadline will be withdrawn 
from further consideration. 

A panel of at least three reviewers 
(primarily experts from outside the 
Federal government) will use the 
evaluation criteria described in this 
announcement to evaluate each 
application. The reviewers will 
determine the strengths and weaknesses 
of each application, provide comments 
about the strengths and weaknesses and 
give each application a numerical score. 

All applications will be reviewed and 
evaluated using four major criteria: (1) 
Objectives and need for assistance, (2) 
approach, (3) organizational profiles, 
and (4) budget and budget justification. 
Each criterion has been assigned a point 
value. The point values (summing up to 
100) indicate the maximum numerical 
weight each criterion may be given in 
the review and evaluation process. 

Reviewers also are evaluating the 
project products and materials that you 
propose. They will be interested in your 
plans for sustaining your project 
without Federal funds if the evaluation 
findings are supportive. Reviewers will 
be looking to see that the total budget 
you propose and the way you have 
apportioned that budget are appropriate 
and reasonable for the project you have 
described. Remember that the reviewers 
only have the information that you give 
them—it needs to be clear, complete, 
and concise. 

The results of the competitive review 
are a primary factor in making funding 
decisions. In addition, Federal staff 
conducts administrative reviews of the 
applications and, in light of the results 
of the competitive review, will 
recommend applications for funding to 
the ACYF Commissioner. ACYF 
reserves the option of discussing 
applications with other funding sources 
when this is in the best interest of the 
Federal government. ACYF may also 
solicit and consider comments from 
ACF Regional Office staff in making 
funding decisions. ACYF may take into 

consideration the involvement 
(financial and/or programmatic) of the 
private sector, national, or State or 
community foundations; a favorable 
balance between Federal and non-
Federal funds for the proposed project; 
or the potential for high benefit from 
low Federal investment. ACYF may 
elect not to fund any applicants having 
known management, fiscal, reporting, 
programmatic, or other problems which 
make it unlikely that they would be able 
to provide effective services or 
effectively complete the proposed 
activity. 

With the results of the peer review 
and the information from Federal staff, 
the Commissioner of ACYF makes the 
final funding decisions. The 
Commissioner may give special 
consideration to applications proposing 
services of special interest to the 
Government and to achieve geographic 
distributions of grant awards. 
Applications of special interest may 
include, but are not limited to, 
applications focusing on unserved or 
inadequately served clients or service 
areas and programs addressing diverse 
ethnic populations. 

VI. Award Administration Information 

1. Award Notices 

Anticipated Announcement and 
Award Dates: Applications will be 
reviewed summer 2004. Grant awards 
will have a start date no later than 
September 30, 2004.

Award Notices: Successful applicants 
will receive a Financial Assistance 
Award which will set forth the amount 
of funds granted, the terms and 
conditions of the grant or cooperative 
agreement, the effective date of the 
grant, the budget period for which 
initial support will be given, the non-
Federal share to be provided, if 
applicable, and the total project period 
for which support is contemplated. The 
Grants Management Office issues the 
award notice. 

The Commissioner will notify 
organizations in writing when their 
applications will not be funded. Every 
effort will be made to notify all 
unsuccessful applicants as soon as 
possible after final decisions are made. 

2. Administrative and National Policy 
Requirements 

45 CFR part 74 and 45 CFR part 92. 

3. Reporting 

Reporting Requirements: 
Programmatic Reports and Financial 
Reports are required semi-annually. All 
required reports will be submitted in a 
timely manner, in recommended 

formats (to be provided), and the final 
report will also be submitted on disk or 
electronically using a standard word-
processing program. 

Within 90 days of project end date, 
the applicant will submit a copy of the 
final report, the evaluation report, and 
any program products to the National 
Clearinghouse on Child Abuse and 
Neglect, 330 C Street, SW., Washington, 
DC 20447. This is in addition to the 
standard requirement that the final 
program and evaluation report must also 
be submitted to the Grants Management 
Specialist and the Federal Project 
Officer. 

VII. Agency Contacts 

Program Office Contact 

Pat Campiglia, 330 C St. SW., 
Washington, DC 20447, 202–205–8060, 
pcampiglia@acf.hhs.gov. 

Grants Management Office Contact 

Bill Wilson, 330 C St SW., 
Washington, DC 20447, 202–205–8913, 
wwillson@acf.hhs.gov. 

General 

The Dixon Group, ACYF Operations 
Center, 118 Q Street, NE., Washington, 
DC 20002–2132, Telephone: (866) 796–
1591. 

VIII. Other Information 

Additional information about this 
program and its purpose can be located 
on the following Web sites: http://
www.acf.hhs.gov/programs/cb/.

Dated: May 4, 2004. 
Joan E. Ohl, 
Commissioner, Administration on Children, 
Youth and Families.
[FR Doc. 04–10556 Filed 5–10–04; 8:45 am] 
BILLING CODE 4184–01–P

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES

Food and Drug Administration

Obstetrics and Gynecology Devices 
Panel of the Medical Devices Advisory 
Committee; Notice of Meeting

AGENCY: Food and Drug Administration, 
HHS
ACTION: Notice.

This notice announces a forthcoming 
meeting of a public advisory committee 
of the Food and Drug Administration 
(FDA). The meeting will be open to the 
public.

Name of the Committee: Obstetrics 
and Gynecology Devices Panel of the 
Medical Devices Advisory Committee.

VerDate jul<14>2003 17:02 May 10, 2004 Jkt 203001 PO 00000 Frm 00105 Fmt 4703 Sfmt 4703 E:\FR\FM\11MYN1.SGM 11MYN1



26169Federal Register / Vol. 69, No. 91 / Tuesday, May 11, 2004 / Notices 

General Function of the Committee: 
To provide advice and 
recommendations to the agency on 
FDA’s regulatory issues.

Date and Time: The meeting will be 
held on June 3, 2004, 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 
p.m.

Location: Holiday Inn, Walker/
Whetstone Rooms, Two Montgomery 
Village Ave., Gaithersburg, MD.

Contact: Joyce M. Whang, Center for 
Devices and Radiological Health (HFZ–
470), Food and Drug Administration, 
9200 Corporate Blvd., Rockville, MD 
20850, 301–594–1180, or FDA Advisory 
Committee Information Line, 1–800–
741–8138 (301–443–0572 in the 
Washington, DC area), code 
3014512524. Please call the Information 
Line for up-to-date information on this 
meeting.

Agenda: The committee will discuss, 
make recommendations, and vote on a 
premarket approval application for a 
system that ablates uterine fibroids 
using focused ultrasound under the 
guidance of magnetic resonance. 
Background information, including the 
agenda and questions for the committee, 
will be available to the public 1 
business day before the meeting on the 
Internet at http://www.fda.gov/cdrh/
panelmtg.html. Material will be posted 
on June 2, 2004.

Procedure: Interested persons may 
present data, information, or views, 
orally or in writing, on issues pending 
before the committee. Written 
submissions may be made to the contact 
person by May 26, 2004. Oral 
presentations from the public will be 
scheduled between approximately 8:45 
a.m. and 9:15 a.m. and between 
approximately 3 p.m. and 3:30 p.m. on 
June 3, 2004. Time allotted for each 
presentation may be limited. Those 
desiring to make formal presentations 
should notify the contact person before 
May 26, 2004, and submit a brief 
statement of the general nature of the 
evidence or arguments they wish to 
present, the names and addresses of 
proposed participants, and an 
indication of the approximate time 
requested to make their presentation.

Persons attending FDA’s advisory 
committee meetings are advised that the 
agency is not responsible for providing 
access to electrical outlets.

FDA welcomes the attendance of the 
public at its advisory committee 
meetings and will make every effort to 
accommodate persons with physical 
disabilities or special needs. If you 
require special accommodations due to 
a disability, please contact AnnMarie 
Williams, Conference Management 
Staff, at 301–594–1283, ext. 113, at least 
7 days in advance of the meeting.

Notice of this meeting is given under 
the Federal Advisory Committee Act (5 
U.S.C. app. 2).

Dated: May 3, 2004.
Peter J. Pitts,
Associate Commissioner for External 
Relations.
[FR Doc. 04–10591 Filed 5–10–04; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4160–01–S

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES

Food and Drug Administration

Neurological Devices Panel of the 
Medical Devices Advisory Committee; 
Notice of Meeting

AGENCY: Food and Drug Administration, 
HHS.
ACTION: Notice.

This notice announces a forthcoming 
meeting of a public advisory committee 
of the Food and Drug Administration 
(FDA). The meeting will be open to the 
public.

Name of Committee: Neurological 
Devices Panel of the Medical Devices 
Advisory Committee.

General Function of the Committee: 
To provide advice and 
recommendations to the agency on 
FDA’s regulatory issues.

Date and Time: The meeting will be 
held on June 15, 2004, from 8 a.m. to 6 
p.m.

Location: Holiday Inn, Walker/
Whetstone Rooms, Two Montgomery 
Village Ave., Gaithersburg, MD.

Contact Person: Janet L. Scudiero, 
Center for Devices and Radiological 
Health (HFZ–410), Food and Drug 
Administration, 9200 Corporate Blvd., 
Rockville, MD 20850, 301–594–1184, or 
FDA Advisory Committee Information 
Line, 1–800–741–8138 (301–443–0572 
in the Washington, DC area), code 
3014512513. Please call the Information 
Line for up-to-date information on this 
meeting.

Agenda: The committee will discuss, 
make recommendations, and vote on 
premarket approval application 
supplement for a vagus nerve 
stimulation therapy system. The system 
is indicated for the adjunctive long-term 
treatment of chronic or recurrent 
depression for patients who are 
experiencing a major depressive episode 
that has not had an adequate response 
to two or more antidepressant 
treatments. Background information for 
the topic, including the agenda and 
questions for the committee, will be 
available to the public 1 business day 
before the meeting on the Internet at 

http://www.fda.gov/cdrh/
panelmtg.html. The material will be 
posted on June 14, 2004.

Procedure: Interested persons may 
present data, information, or views, 
orally or in writing, on issues pending 
before the committee. Written 
submissions may be made to the contact 
person by June 1, 2004. Oral 
presentations from the public will be 
scheduled for approximately 90 minutes 
at the beginning of committee 
deliberations and for approximately 30 
minutes near the end of committee 
deliberations. Time allotted for each 
presentation may be limited. Those 
desiring to make formal oral 
presentations should notify the contact 
person before June 1, 2004, and submit 
a brief statement of the general nature of 
the evidence or arguments they wish to 
present, the names and addresses of 
proposed participants, and an 
indication of the approximate time 
requested to make their presentation.

Persons attending FDA’s advisory 
committee meetings are advised that the 
agency is not responsible for providing 
access to electrical outlets.

FDA welcomes the attendance of the 
public at its advisory committee 
meetings and will make every effort to 
accommodate persons with physical 
disabilities or special needs. If you 
require special accommodations due to 
a disability, please contact Shirley 
Meeks, Conference Management Staff, at 
301–594–1283, ext. 105, at least 7 days 
in advance of the meeting.

Notice of this meeting is given under 
the Federal Advisory Committee Act (5 
U.S.C. app. 2).

Dated: May 3, 2004.
Peter J. Pitts,
Associate Commissioner for External 
Relations.
[FR Doc. 04–10595 Filed 5–10–04; 8:45 am]
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AGENCY: Food and Drug Administration, 
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ACTION: Notice.

This notice announces a forthcoming 
meeting of a public advisory committee 
of the Food and Drug Administration 
(FDA). The meeting will be open to the 
public.

Name of Committee: Pulmonary-
Allergy Drugs Advisory Committee.
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